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VII. STANDING COMMITTEES 
 
 
B. Finance, Audit and Facilities Committee 
 
 
Renaming the “House of Knowledge” to “ ” 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
It is the recommendation of the Senior Vice President for Finance and Facilities, 
the Vice Provost for Diversity/Vice President for Minority Affairs and the 
University Names Committee, with the concurrence of President Mark Emmert, 
that the Board of Regents approve renaming the “House of Knowledge” to 
“ ” (English translation is Intellectual House). 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The  (phonetic pronunciation walthub-altwh) is a project 35 years in 
the making that grows out of a long and increasingly active partnership between 
the University and the region’s tribal nations.  For decades, community members 
have sought to create a home away from home for Native American students, a 
place that will enable students to maintain strong ties to family and culture while 
helping them to successfully accomplish their educational goals at the University.  
 
This particular name was given as a “gift” by House of Knowledge Elder 
Committee (HOKEC) member Vi Hilbert prior to her passing on December 19, 
2008.  Vi was a revered elder in the Upper Skagit tribe and her life work was 
spent preserving the Lushootseed language and culture.  She learned Lushootseed 
(the language of Chief Seattle) as a child, listening to her parents.  The gifting of 
the name  is captured both in written and recorded oral form.  
 
Vi Hilbert’s ties to the University go far beyond her involvement in the House of 
Knowledge project.  Vi actually attended a Lushootseed class that late alumnus 
Thom Hess taught at the University in 1972.  She was originally a student, but 
Hess arranged for Vi to teach the class the following year and together they 
collaborated on many projects to resurrect Lushootseed.  She went on to teach 
Lushootseed language and literature (traditional stories) for 15 years to hundreds 
of students here at the University, inspiring a few to become Lushootseed teachers 
and others to support and further the cause.  Vi followed her University of 
Washington tenure with two years at The Evergreen State College as the Evans 
Chair scholar. 

In all, the HOKEC spent nearly two years settling on  as the 
recommended name for the House of Knowledge.  During that time, extensive 
consultation occurred with University undergraduate and graduate students, 
faculty and staff, community members, and members of several different local 



VII. STANDING COMMITTEES 
 
 
B. Finance, Audit & Facilities Committee 
 
 
Renaming the “House of Knowledge” to “ ” (continued p. 2) 
 

F–7/209-10 
9/16/10 

tribes as well as tribes from across the state.  During the consultation and 
deliberation, careful consideration was taken to ensure that the translated meaning 
captures the intent and focus of the project.  Practicality of the name was also 
considered, as the elders involved would like students to use  when 
referring to the facility, as opposed to an alternate or slang term. 

Utilizing a Lushootseed word for the building name as opposed to an English 
word, will honor the Native people of this region, whether an individual visits the 
facility or only hears mention of its name.   
 
Signage for the building would include the Lushootseed spelling and the English 
translation below. 

 
REVIEW AND APPROVALS 
 
In accordance with University procedures, the University Names Committee, the 
Provost, and the President have reviewed and approved this request. 
 
 
 
Attachments 
1. May 3, 2010 Letter from Sheila Edwards Lange to University Names 

Committee 
2. June 10, 2010 Letter of Approval from the University Names Committee 

with concurrence from President Mark Emmert 
3. June 21, 2010 Letter of Approval from the University Names Committee. 
4. August 10, 2010 Letter of Clarification from Sheila Edwards Lange to 

University Names Committee 
5. August 31, 2010 Letter of Approval from University Names Committee. 
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June 21, 2010 

 

Sheila Edwards Lange 
Vice President for Minority Affairs and Vice Provost for Diversity 
320 Mary Gates Hall, Box 352835 
University of Washington 

 
Dear Sheila: 
 
I am pleased to inform you that President Emmert has concurred with the University Names 
Committee recommendation for approval of your request to name the project currently known as 
the UW House of Knowledge.  The name you have requested is “Wasib ? alt,” a Lushootseed word 
which can be translated into English as “intellectual house.” 
 
As with all building names, this naming will require approval by the Regents (UW Handbook, Vol. 4, 
Chap. 10, Sect. 1.) You are responsible to prepare the item and get it on the Regent’s agenda. Please 
see http://www.washington.edu/regents/meetings/saf.html for full instructions. 
Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

Sandra O. Archibald 
Dean and Professor 
Chair, Campus Names Committee 
 

  

cc: University Names Committee 
 V’Ella Warren, Box 354998 
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August 31, 2010 
 
 
 
Sheila Edwards Lange 
Vice President and Vice Provost 
Office of Minority Affairs and Diversity 
Box  352835 
 
RE:  House of Knowledge Naming Request 
 
Dear Sheila: 
 
Thank you for your letter dated August 10, 2010 providing clarification on the use of the Lushootseed 
characters rather than the phonetic spelling of the word translated into English as “intellectual house” 
approved by the University Names Committee.   
 
The approval given by the Committee in its letter dated June 21, 2010 stands.  Your letter including the 
correct Lushootseed characters that will be used in the naming of the House of Knowledge will become 
part of the record of approval. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Sandra O. Archibald 
Dean and Professor 
Chair, University Names Committee 
 
cc:  Joan Goldblatt 
       Carol Niccolls 
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